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Campus Update



23rd September 2022


Dear Parent/Carer,
It was lovely to welcome new faces to our Parent Council on Wednesday evening, and as always, we are grateful to everyone who volunteers their support for the campus in this way. This week we discussed school improvement planning and fund-raising ideas for the session. If you weren’t able to come along, but are interested in finding out more please email jgcparentcouncil@gmail.com
A useful piece of information shared with us by one of our Parent Council members was that anyone with a Young Scot card can get a discount at Border Embroideries. Handy for anyone buying sports kit Young Scot (border-embroideries.co.uk)
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We are excited to be hosting a Macmillan Coffee Morning once again, after all the restrictions on school activities over the last couple years, and would like to invite parents/carers and friends in the community to join us.  It will be taking place on Friday 30th September and will run from 9.45 - 11.30am.   
As well as tea and coffee, there will be a selection of goodies on offer, made by Home Economics pupils.   We are also planning a sales table and a raffle to boost the fundraising so if anyone would like to donate raffle prize or some home baking/produce/preserves for that please let Miss Mackay know.  We look forward to welcoming you on the 30th. 

Wishing you a lovely weekend.
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Susan Oliver
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Headteacher
Learning without Limits 
This term our P4-7 year groups have been working with our Rugby Development Officer,  Michael Harshaw, developing their rugby skills and supporting their wellbeing. The pupils have all worked hard and great progress has been made. Next week some of the pupils will be putting their skills into practice in our Rugby/Hockey event which is being organised by our S5-6 Sports Leaders for all P4-7 classes.
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Developing the Young Workforce

Last week S3 Computing Science classes took part in a "My World of Work - Live!" code art event.  Two web programmers from My World of Work worked with the class over Teams and taught the pupils how to creating shapes using HTML and CSS.  These are two of the programming languages used in the Computing Industry to make web sites.  The class coded a number of different shapes and seemed to enjoy the session.  The possible careers in Computing were also explained to the class.  

We will be holding a Careers Fair on 24th November and would love local businesses to be involved. If you are interested in finding out more, please email nshaw@dywborders.co.uk
Parent Voice – S4-6
The SQA are looking feedback from parents/carers of all young people in the senior phase, and are particularly keen to hear from parents whose children have just gone into S4.  Hearing from a wide range of stakeholders is vital to ensure that SQA remains aware of the views and requirements of their different audience groups. 

S4-6 pupils and their parents/carers can give feedback here SQA survey. Your help and participation are appreciated.
Community 

Jedburgh Churches Foodbank team have asked us to pass on their heartfelt thanks to everyone who gave donations during our recent Harvest Festival. We know that many local families will benefit from your kindness. Donations can be made at any time via the Co-op and we will be collecting again in the campus in the run up to Christmas. 
School Improvement Report 2021-22

We reflected on the work towards our improvement priorities last session, taking into account the impact of the pandemic and our focus on realising the potential of the campus.
Our reflection was supported by feedback from pupils, staff and yourselves, along with analysis of school data and feedback from HMI and Care Inspectorate visits before the summer.
Key strengths identified were:

· Caring, nurturing environment for learning, with staff who know learners and their families well and provide strong support for wellbeing
· Positive relationships between learners and staff
· Well-established child protection processes
· Collegiate planning
· Increased confidence and skill in IT of staff and learners
· Increased communication with parents around learning, supported by new technology
· Effective partnership working supporting introduction of family learning and intergenerational work
Next steps identified form our School Improvement Plan for this session:
Learning, Teaching & Assessment
· Review approaches to curriculum planning and delivery, to ensure continuity of learning. 
· Streamline tracking and monitoring of learner progress.
· Review classroom practice, including consideration of use of spaces, digital learning, play pedagogy, setting high expectations and monitoring classroom experiences.
· Cluster professional learning focus on using digital technology to enhance teaching & learning.
· Embed learners’ skills development, using the Career Education Standard and Career Management Skills Resource.
Wellbeing & Inclusion 
· Ensure that JGC community has a shared understanding of wellbeing and children’s rights. 
· Increase pupil participation in self-evaluation and decision making to support continuous improvement. 
· Launch JGC Positive Relationships Policy.
· Review Personal and Social Education programme to increase relevance for learners.
Ongoing Improvements 2022-23
· Raising attainment at all stages
· Closing the poverty related attainment gap
· Develop our nurturing campus
· Developing the Young Workforce 2-18
· Parental engagement & family learning
If you would like to feedback on any aspect of our plans please email JGC@scotborders.gov.uk
We will continue to seek your feedback during the session and appreciate your input to improving experiences for our children and young people. 
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Keep up to date with what’s going on in the campus by following our dedicated Facebook pages for Jedburgh Grammar Campus Primary & Secondary and our Jedburgh ELC closed Facebook group.
